
Many people today use their phones to communicate by sending messages than 
talking. What are the reasons for this? Are there more advantages than 
disadvantages?

In the 21st century, a myriad of individuals tend to use their cell phones to text to 
others rather than calling them. There are a few causes why this occurs. Although 
there are several merits in this trend, the drawbacks are harmful.

To commence with the reasons, nowadays, the speed of life is dramatically high. 
Thus, no one is able to spend a lot of time chatting on the phone for hours. 
Everyone prefers sending messages to avoid wasting time. Texts are easy and fast 
to send, and for their remarkable convenience they have become the most 
preferable way of communication. Another cause to mention would be the fact 
that everyone is able to convey a message by texts everywhere they are; silent 
zones such as hospitals and conferences, for instance. However, calling is not 
possible in such situations.

To continue with the disadvantages, it is worth mentioning that these messages 
may lead to misunderstanding. Obviously, the tune, melody of voice and the 
mimic of the sender is not distinguishable  for the receiver. Therefore, a dispute 
may arise between the two people. Another demerit could be the lack of ability to 
show your emotions. Nevertheless there are some emoticons available on 
applications, WhatsApp or Telegram, for example, we cannot transfer our love to 
those we appreciate. To endanger a language may be another negative impact 
this development brings about. To speed up writing texts mostly everybody uses 
abbreviation or slangs which jeopardize an authentic language in time.

In conclusion, there might be positive points in sending texts to others, to save 
time or its availability. Nonetheless, the demerits of this fast spreading trend 
should be carefully taken into consideration to avoid misunderstanding, 
increasing emotional distance between human beings or disappearance of a 
language.


